
Capitol Volkssport Potluck & Meeting 

    August 9, 2016 

          Tumwater Historical Park 

President, Liz Morrison welcomed everyone to the annual potluck. She congratulated members who had 

received distance and event awards. She wanted to extend special congratulations to Pat Harmon for 

the guided walk on Anderson Island which had over 90 participants. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted after noting that the NW Regional Conference in 

Boise, ID is a 3 day event – September 16 –18. 

Liz announced that we are still seeking a trail master for the Holiday Walk in December. The start point 

and checkpoint have already been secured. There is a folder available with all the past walks used for 

this event. Let Liz know if you are interested. 

The next Seabreeze meeting will be Monday August 15 at Karen & Jim Younkin's house at 10:00. Nancy 

Wittenberg should have more information to share regarding Henry Rosales attending Seabreeze. Come 

to the meeting and see Jim's train setup. Karen passed around sign up sheets for the Seabreeze dinner 

and an envelope for your yearly dues. 

Tuesday August 23 is on for a hike at Ohanapecosh at Mt Rainier. Meet at the Starbuck's/ Fred Meyer in 

Tumwater and plan to leave at 9:00. The hike up Silver Creek (3C) and to the Grove of the Patriarchs will 

start at the visitor center between 11:20 and 12:00 depending on travel time and traffic conditions. Plan 

to bring a sack lunch. The regular Tuesday night walk in Olympia will still be available for those who 

don't plan to go to Mt Rainier. 

Thursday August 25 we will have a guided walk at 10:00 at Millersylvania State Park south of 

Olympia.The address is 12245 Tilley Rd S. Meet at kitchen #3. There will be no entry fee at state parks 

that day. Because of a fish culvert project, Tilley Rd (SR 121) which is the main access to the park will be 

closed. Access the park from Interstate 5 at the Littlerock/Maytown exit 95. 

The Daffodil Valley Volkssport Club will walk on the Enumclaw Foothill Trail beginning at 9:15 August 24. 

On August 27 they will walk on the Bud Blanchard Trail in Eatonville at 8:00. 

The walk in Bothell has been reopened. The South Hill Puyallup walk is temporarily closed as the walk 

box is missing. 

   

 


